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 Senate Environment and Natural Resources Committee:

Dear Senators:

I urge you to vote NO and reject the proposed "Red Barn" Amendment to HB 4031.

 This property was bought by Lanphere knowing fully well the property was designated EFU and Rural
Reserve. This is an end run to rezone this property to augment the operations of the Wilsonville car
dealerships on prime farm land.

 The rezoning to Rural Industrial was DENIED by Clackamas County, and opposed by the City of
Wilsonville, Department of Agriculture, Department of Transportation, and the DLCD. 

 
Sincerely,

Klaus Gibson
10904 SW Parkwood Ct.
Wilsonville, Or. 97070
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